BESSEMER TOWNSHIP – N10338 Mill Street, Ramsay, MI 49959
Regular Meeting of the Bessemer Township Board – 1/22/24
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 Regular Board Meeting
January 22, 2024 at 5:00 p.m.
1. Meeting was called to order by the Supervisor and began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
2. ROLL CALL-  Sue Roberts – Trustee, Jeff Randall – Supervisor, and Erin Berg – Clerk. Absent from the meeting were Hope Tarnaski – Treasurer and Beverly Ikola – Trustee.  Also present were, Lisa Hegbloom, Utility Clerk, and 2 residents.  
3. PRESENTATION OF THE MINUTES – MOTION by Roberts, support by Randall to approve the minutes as presented. Motion carried.  
4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA – MOTION by Randall, support by Roberts to approve the agenda as presented. Motion carried.                               

5. PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS – None
6. PETITIONS- None
7. COMMUNICATIONS: - The 2023 GRSWMA audit and the December 2023 Board of Review meeting minutes were presented to the Board. Motion by Randall, support by Berg to approve and communications and place them on file. Motion carried. 
8. REPORTS – BOARDS & COMMITTEES 
GRSWMA – The Authority is looking to purchase a third garbage truck. Ideally, they would like to be able to stager the trucks according to age, so that they will not have to replace them all at once; the trash compactor that has been there for roughly 25 years is starting to wear. A new one costs $400,000. The Authority will look into purchasing a new compactor in the near future; the bills were paid. 
PAUD – The bills were paid; they 2023 audit is in the process of being completed. 
TOWNSHIP – Residents currently do not need to let their water run. Frost was measured at 14 inches in the ground. 
There was a water main break on Pine Lane over the weekend. The DPW employees worked diligently to stop the water. The cause of the break is unknown. Once the Township’s backhoe was at the site, it appeared to have a flat tire. Al Dennis had to go to the site to fix the flat. He is going to contact the Supervisor with the price for new tires for the piece of equipment. 

A representative from C2AE and a DPW employee will be going door to door to residences to ask to inspect their lines to get an idea of how many lines will need to be replaced as part of the lead service line replacement grant. 

UTILITIES – The quarterly water bills are due on January 24, 2024. The Utility Clerk received a phone call from a member of Grace Church. The resident stated that their last water bill was overlooked and went unpaid. The Utility Clerk received full payment from the Church for the last bill as well as the current. The member of the church is asking if the Township would forgive the late fee of $28.00. A discussion took place on creating a policy which would allow a one-time late fee forgiveness. It was asked how the Utility Clerk could keep track of everyone whose late fee was forgiven, and if this policy would have any effect on what the Board has already decided for those with delinquent bills. MOTION by Randall, support by Berg to table the discussion until current Township Ordinances can be researched, as well as a solution as to how the Utility Clerk would be able to keep track of forgiven late fees. Motion carried.
9. UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
A) POST OFFICE STATUS – The Supervisor was able to contact an individual named Colin, an aide to Jack Bergman. Colin stated that he would look into the matter. The office’s phone number, 202-309-2565, was given to residents. 
B) ORDINANCE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER – The Supervisor received the information from the Blight Officer that the Board had requested at the previous meeting. Mr. Bunt has already been to a residence that is not in compliance with one of the Township’s ordinances. 
10. NEW BUSINESS 
A) ANVIL SEWER RATES – The Supervisor gave the Board the proposed increase to the Anvil Sewer rates. The rates have not been changed in roughly 20 years, and it is apparent that the rates do need to be increased in order to cover the cost of the operation and maintenance of the sewer system. The proposed rates show an increase of $20.65.  The Supervisor asked the Board to review his proposal. A Public Hearing on the matter will be held at the February 12, 2024, meeting. 
B) DELINQUENT INVOICES C2AE – A list of outstanding invoices to C2AE was presented to the Board. The Supervisor suggested that, with the current balances in the Water and Ramsey Sewer accounts, that the invoices be paid in full. Once the project closes in July 2024, the Township will receive these amounts back. MOTION by Roberts, support by Randall, that the outstanding invoices be paid in full. Motion carried by roll call vote. 
C) GRWA APPOINTEE – A letter from the GRWA Administrator informed the Board that Jeff Randall’s, who has been the Township’s At-Large Member, term expired on December 1, 2023. Mr. Randall expressed interest in continuing his role as the Township’s At-Large Member. MOTION by Berg, support by Roberts to re-appoint Mr. Randall to the GRWA Board. Motion carried by roll call vote. 

D) ROAD NAME CHANGE REQUEST – The Board received a request from individuals with property on Schloss Lane, asking that the name of the road be changed to its previous name, Carlson Road. The Supervisor stated that when he contacted the Road Commission about the name change, they stated that the according to their records, the road was still named Carlson Road. MOTION by Roberts, support by Berg to approve changing the name of Schloss Road back to Carlson Road. The Supervisor will check to see what name 911 has in their system and the cost of a new sign. Motion carried by roll call vote. 
11. TREASURER’S REPORT – There was no report due to the Treasurer’s absence from the meeting. 
12. APPROVE PAYMENT OF BILLS, PAYROLL & MILEAGE –
	FUND
	CHECK NUMERS
	AMOUNT

	General Fund
	# 16655 – 16675
	$17,924.06

	Water Fund
	# 22431-22441
	$19,105.41

	Anvil Sewer
	#
	

	Ramsay Sewer
	#
	

	West End Sewer
	# 1293
	$3,859.67

	Blackjack Water
	
	


MOTION by Randall, support by Roberts to approve the bills as presented. Motion carried by roll call vote. 
The Clerk stated that her office is beginning to get busy with the upcoming Presidential Primary Election on February 27, 2024. She stated that this year, there will be 9 days of early voting beginning February 17 – 25, 2024 from 8:30 am – 4:30 pm at the Gogebic County Courthouse. 

13. PUBLIC COMMENT AND OTHER BUSINESS- Barry Bolich, who is the current Manager for the Road Commission, will be retiring in April 2024. Garth Stengard will take over after Mr. Bolich’s retirement. 
14. ADJOURNMENT – MOTION by Roberts, support by Berg to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 p.m. Motion carried.

These minutes are respectfully submitted:    
 ____________________________________

    Erin Berg, Township Clerk
Approved
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